


Transportation, Community and Rural Development Strategic Policy Committee

Minutes of Meeting held on Monday 26th September at 2pm. MCC Chamber Mtek1 &  Microsoft Teams

Chairperson: 			Cllr. Raymond Aughey

Present:
Cllr Sean Conlon		Monaghan Co. Council
Fergal McMahon		PPN
Lorraine Cunningham 		PPN

In attendance from Monaghan County Council:
Gareth McMahon	A/Director of Services - Transportation, Community and Rural Development
Ann Murray			Administrative Officer - Community Development
Brian Braniff			Senior Executive Engineer – Transportation
Bernadette McArdle		Senior Executive Engineer – Transportation
Kevin West			A/Senior Executive Engineer – Transportation
Seamie McMahon		Administrative Officer – Transportation

Apologies:
	Cllr. Brian McKenna
Orla Brady

The Chairman Cllr. Raymond Aughey welcomed members to the meeting.

1. Confirmation of Minutes 22 February 2022

The minutes of SPC meeting held on 19th May 2022, were proposed by Cllr Sean Conlon and seconded by Cllr Raymond Aughey and agreed by all.

2. Matters arising from previous minutes

There were no matters arising 

3. Ireland’s new sustainable Mobility Policy and how it will affect road layouts 

Brian Braniff gave a report on the new sustainable mobility policy. The new sustainable Mobility Policy, recently launched by the Minister for Transport, sets out a national framework for Active Travel (AT) and Public Transport to 2030
The members welcomed the report. Cllr Sean Conlon spoke on the proposed new ‘Dutch Style’ Roundabout and welcomed this radical new approach. Cllr Conlon added that a culture change in driving would be needed in Ireland with these proposed changes. Cllr Conlon asked at what stage is MCC at in relation to the proposed new roundabout. Brian Braniff stated this was only at preliminary design stage. He added that this would be the first roundabout of its kind in the country. Gareth Mc Mahon spoke of the obstacles in developing such a roundabout. The proposed development could have a knock-on effect on journey times etc. and would require buy in from all relevant stakeholders. It was agreed that the Roads Section would make an Active Travel presentation to the full council in January. Gareth McMahon agreed to speak with the Council’s Meeting Coordinator (Mary McGarvey) to see if this could be facilitated. 

4. TII’s recently published Rural Cycleway Design (Offline & Greenway) manual 

Mr Brian Braniff updated the members on the newly published document on rural cycleways This document provides advice and requirements regarding the planning, design and development of rural offline cycleways.

The members welcomed this update

5. Reclaimed Asphalt Pilot Project 

Mr Kevin West updated the members on the recent reclaimed asphalt trial on the R180. The results so far have been very positive both in quality of the work and the Carbon saving.
The members welcomed the update. Cllr Aughey asked if the council had depots to store plainings. Gareth McMahon spoke on the various options throughout the county but added that a regional approach would be of much greater benefit and would result in better value for money.

6. Active Travel and update on National Cycle Network

Bernadette McArdle gave an update on the various active travel project currently being undertaken by MCC and on the National Cycle Network Plan. She stated that future active travel applications would need to link to the new cycle network. 
The members welcomed this report. Gareth Mc Mahon spoke on the delays in completing projects and stated that NTA processes had changed dramatically in the last 12 months. He added that he hoped that MCC would be able to apply for similar if not more funding in 2023.
Both Cllr Conlon and Aughey invited Bernadette McArdle to give an update on Active Travel at Januarys full council meeting.

7. Update on LECP 

Ann Murray updated the members on the development of the new LECP plan 2022-2027. The previous plan had been very successful. She added that the primary aim of the new LECP is to set out, for a six-year period, the objectives and actions needed to promote and support the economic development and the local and community development of the county, both by the Local Authority directly and in partnership with other economic and community stakeholders. It is hoped to have a new plan before the full council for adopting in Junes 2023

8. Update on Peace Plus

[bookmark: _GoBack]Nicola Payne gave an update on the Peace Plus programme. She stated that it is hoped that this would be launched in November 2022 with an allocation of 4.5million in funding. The Peace Plus Partnership Board has been selected with their first meeting scheduled for October. It is hoped to run public consultation events before Christmas.
The members welcomed this.

9. AOB
Cllr Sean Conlon spoke on shared road signage that he had recently seen in Belgium. This was noted by all.

Next meeting 7 December 2pm Mtek 1 Chamber

Meeting concluded.
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